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Septembre 8, 2004
To:
SC-14 HOD’s and SC-13 – Mr. Jack Kelly for Distribution to SC-13


From:
Chairman, TC20/SC14

Subject:
Minutes of September 1 and 2 meetings in Geneva


Cc: 
Gary Forrester, Craig Day, Jack Kelly, TC999 Business Plan Development Group
Mr. Dowen and I met with our ISO Liaison, Mr. Francois Abram in Geneva on September 1 and 2.  The purpose of the meeting was to brief Mr. Abram on the status of our (SC-13 and SC-14) activity leading to the formation of TC-999.  We reviewed the draft Business plan and met with several others that Mr. Abrams brought into the meeting.  Mr. Mike Smith, the ISO Technical Management Board Secretariat and Mr. Kevin McKinley, ISO Deputy Secretary-General spent a little more than an hour with us.   Mr. Abram also invited Mr. Giles Allen, Editor of the Magazine ISO Focus –Public Relations to join us.  The last person that Mr. Abrams brought into the meeting was Mr. Daniele Gerundino, Strategic Advisor to the Secretary-General.  The results of these discussions are summarized below.
TC-999

1. The TMB meets in Mid September and they require a minimum of 4 weeks notice of items to be discussed with back up material provided.  Thus this issue will not be discussed at the 13/14 September meeting.  The next TMB meeting will be on 8/9 Feb 2005 in Geneva
2. A key vote will be that of the ANSI member Mr. Steven Cornish who is Director, International Policy for ANSI.  Neither SC-13 nor SC-14 have held discussions with Mr. Cornish.  I will try to contact him before the September meeting and give him background material in case the combining of SC-13 and SC-14 is discussed informally.

3. We need to show that there is a lack of synergism between SC-13/SC-14 and TC-20

4. Mr. Abram pointed out that 20% of all TC-20 Standards have been published by SC-13 and SC-14 combined.  Further, 60% of the TC-20 Draft Standards are being worked by C-13 and SC-14.
5. It will be important to explain why combining SC-13 and SC-14 into a new Sub Committee under TC-20 will not accomplish the same objectives as a new TC.  When we explained the reasons of getting more industry support with a TC that has Space Systems in its title as opposed to Aircraft and Space Vehicles, there was general agreement and support.

6. There should be a letter from SC-14 and SC-13 (one letter with two signatures) to the TC-20 Secretary and Chairman, requesting a vote.  The rational for this is that at the Paris meeting last year, the resolution was to discuss and vote on the resolution to combine SC-13 and SC-14 into a Technical Committee at the TC-20 October 2004 meeting.  TC-20 will not have an October meeting and the location and place of the next TC-20 meeting has not been set.  Thus it is proper to request a vote.  If there is a majority vote of yes, then we are a TC, if the vote is negative, we can appeal to either TC-20 or the TMB.  If no action is taken by TC-20, then we should write a letter to Mike Smith and Steven Cornish requesting the TMB to take action.
7. There were several suggestions which related to details of the business plan which I will pass on to the SC-13/SC-14 TC-999 Business Plan working group.  The general comments were related to making sure that the words were in the business plan to be all encompassing of space standards, especially those markets that do not yet exist.  Such topics of standards for he generation and distribution of space agriculture data, weather data, tele-medicine, global monitoring of national catastrophes etc.  In some cases there are government informal agreements or defacto standards such as Landsat, but the message was that we should not preclude involvement in these space standards in the future.

8. The analogy of the split of TC-8 by forming TC-188 Small Boats was again mentioned as a similar situation.
9. Francois and others suggested that we consider sending out a letter to the SC-13 and SC-14 O members, requesting that they consider becoming P members along with the requirements for being a P member.  I would like the secretariats, Mr. Craig and Mr. Kelly to take this action.

10. It was suggested by Mr. Abrams and Mr. Daniele Gerundino, the Strategic Advisor to the Secretary-General that we consider in about a years time or perhaps 1.5 years an ISO workshop.  The workshop would recruit, from across the ISO organization and the Space community, both Industrial companies, Agencies and developing countries, interested parties to discuss Space Technologies and the future of standardization for Space.  At this workshop, in addition to the workshop topics, there would be a high level, senior manager from industry giving a talk about the benefits of space standards with examples of savings, opening markets etc.  This would be a big deal and take a lot of effort and needs to be discussed in the next few months but is independent from the near term decision of becoming TC-999
ISO Focus Magazine

11. We agreed that we would have one article in each issue related to either SC-13 or SC-14.  Mr. Dowen offered to have the first article on the ISO Protocols that were used on the recent Mars missions to get the data from the surface, to the relay satellite to the earth.  This must be submitted to ISO by 15 October.  Information from Mr. Allen is in Attachment 1..  

ODCWG

12. We also discussed the relationship between ODCWG and the IADC.  Mr. Abram suggested that there be a category A Liaison, we transmit work in both directions for information.  Mr. Abram needs a contact name at the IADC and will setup ISO server privileges for our IADC Liaison.  The IADC Liaison should be invited to our meetings, both ODCWG and Plenary and vice versa.  I will work with John Davy and Emma Taylor to see that this is established in the October IAF meetings.  After this liaison is established, Mr. Abram wants to make sure the COPUOS is notified of this relationship.
OECD

13. We discussed the request from the Organization for economic co-operation and Development (OECD) to request some of there conclusions regarding standards.  The OECD is in the process of writing a final document regarding “The Commercialisation of Space and the Development of Space Infrastructure: The Riole of Public and Private Actors”  I sent an email to their contact offering to review appropriate sections but have not heard back from them

Summary:  The near term actions regarding the approval for TC-999 are:

A. For Squibb to contact ANSI, Mr. Cornish and brief him on the work that we have done regarding the formation of TC-000

B. For CS-13 and SC-14 to write a joint letter to TC-20 requesting that a vote be taken.  Before this letter is written, I would like to hear from the United Sates, France and Germany regarding how they believe their countries will vote at the TC20 meeting.

C. I will ask Mr. Forrester to start doing some research on the synergism or lack of between SC-13, SC-14 and TC-20.  Squibb will contact Forrester with the details.

With Best Regards
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Gael Squibb

Chairman TC-20 SC-14

Space Systems and Operations
Attachment 1
Dear Andrew and Gael,
 

It was a pleasure to have a chance to meet you yesterday and to go over the various possibilities for articles in ISO Focus on the work of ISO/TC 20 Subcommittees 13 and 14. We should be able to do a considerable amount to attract visibility to the work already done and being done in the two committees, without at this point reaching out to anything unpredictable scenarios in the future.
 

We discussed a "progressive" approach over the next months in terms of individual articles leading up to a possible Main Focus (series of article around a theme with a Guest View from a top personality in the field), in mid-next year (date to be defined.
 

To get the ball rolling, we agreed concretely that we would first carry an article from SC 13 around the ISO standards involved in the Mars programme, where they have helped to make the programme smoother and how they have contributed to it. The readership is, as a whole, the world's international standardization community, and swathes of industry, deeply interested in standards work and very aware of standards challenges. It likes to read about successes and achievements, and any anecdotes that came about in the development of the standards or their use later are always appreciated. 
 

On publication, we will provide you with the pdf for committee work and some promotion, plus naturally paper copies (if you need large - over 50 - copies for meetings, can you let us know in advance)? 
 

We would therefore ask you to prepare an article (you said it could be based around press releases that Penelope Walz has written) of around 1000 words (ideally not too much over that), with a minimum 300 dpi photo of the author and a five-line biography. We discussed a deadline of 15 October for appearance in our December issue.  You said that access to excellent photos for illustrations was no problem so if we could ask for a selection of seven or so (equally minimum 300 dpi) that would be very much appreciated, with short captions.
 

We would follow up with a second "individual" article, this time from SC 14's portfolio, again if possible around a "catchy" theme, and include that in, let's say, our February issue (in view of Christmas etc, we would need this end November); all the elements mentioned above for the first article apply. 
 

Thus I await from Penelope an article of this sort for 15 October - or earlier naturally if that is possible!  Did I understand that you have a meeting for December 8 and would much like to have it for then? I will do my best, but at this point would not really be in a position to promise. My director at PR said that she would be interested to see a Press release that you have done around any key Mars-orientated ISO standard so that she could see it it could be the basis for a press release.
 

Again, my thanks for your collaboration and help and I look forward to working with you on this.
 

Kind regards,
 

Giles
 

Giles ALLEN
ISO Focus Editor
Gael Squibb, Chairman, ISO TC20/SC14 • TP +1 818 354-3622 • EM: gsquibb@usa.net
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